
President Obama attended 
the annual National Rx Drug 

Abuse and Heroin Summit last 
week where he spoke about 

the administration’s efforts to 
combat the opioid epidemic. 
He also announced efforts to 

expand drug treatment centers 
and increase use of overdose 
reversal medicine, Naloxone.
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Republican 
Governor Rauner 
continues to push 
the legislature 
to make changes 
to the states’ 

workers’ comp law to reduce 
employer costs.  In response, 
House Democrats scheduled 
a hearing this week on a bill 
introduced, and never touched, 
over a year ago that includes 
many of the Governor’s preferred 
changes. However, the hearing 
didn’t do much, Republicans 
argued the bill was no longer 
relevant, negotiations had 
changed positions, and there was 
still work to be done.  The state, 
which had no budget for almost 
two years, has a temporary budget 
in place that expires on December 
31st, when they will again be 
forced to develop a budget in 
which workers’ comp will continue 
to be a key negotiating point. 

The week before 
a 14.5 percent 
rate increase 
was set to go 
into effect for 
Florida workers’ 

comp policies, a circuit court 
judge ruled that the Florida 
Office of Insurance Regulation 
(FOIR) and National Council on 
Compensation Insurance (NCCI) 
violated Florida law in setting the 
rate.  Although the ruling stopped 
the rate hike temporarily, the 
FOIR filed an appeal which under 
state law allowed the rate increase 
to go into effect on December 1.  
The future of the dramatic rate 
increase, the result of Supreme 
Court cases overturning benefit 
and attorney fee caps, remains 
unclear. 
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http://www.nytimes.com/2016/03/30/us/politics/obama-steps-upus-effort-to-fightabuse-of-heroin-and-painkillers.html?_r=0
http://northernpublicradio.org/post/parties-divided-how-deal-workers-comp-illinois
http://www.insurancejournal.com/news/southeast/2016/11/29/433411.htm


In a state hit 
hard by the 
opioid epidemic, 
state officials 
are sharing 
promising 

statistics about the state’s PDMP.  
A New Hampshire Pubic Radio 
report shows that since the 
implementation of the PDMP 
two years ago, prescriptions for 
narcotics are down 13 percent and 
incidents of doctor shopping are 
down two-thirds.

Thirty-eight 
former National 
Football League 
(NFL) players 
filed a lawsuit in 
federal court to 

force the NFL to provide workers’ 
compensation benefits for chronic 
traumatic encephalopathy (CTE), 
a disease that has been linked to 
head injuries.  The lawsuit argues 
that the NFL violated federal 
health and safety guidelines by 
failing to warn players of the 
risks associated with CTE and 
encouraging players to head bang 
and use their helmets as a weapon. 
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Jayne and Danielle will be in 
New Orleans for the Democratic 
Governors Association Annual 
Meeting the first part of next 
week.
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Suggestions? Let Us Know.

Article of Interest

A new Workers’ Compensation Research Institute (WCRI) study found 
that states without fee schedules as part of their workers’ comp programs 
pay increased medical costs of more than 50 percent.  Wisconsin came in 
at the top spot for highest prices for medical services, and Florida came in 
with the lowest prices as of Mid-2015.

http://nhpr.org/post/drug-monitoring-program-records-significant-drop-painkiller-prescriptions
http://www.insurancejournal.com/news/national/2016/11/30/433521.htm
http://www.wcrinet.org/studies/public/books/wcri184.pdf

